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TO: Legislation Committee DATE: July 1, 2016 

FR: Executive Director W. I.  1131 

RE: Santa Clara County Affordable Housing Bond     

Background  

 

Last month the Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors unanimously approved placing on the 

November 2016 ballot a $950 million affordable housing bond to address the county’s 

significant homelessness and affordable housing challenges.  The proposed measure would 

distribute the funds as follows:  

 

 $855 million (90 percent) for extremely low-income households (below 30 percent of 

area median income), permanent supportive housing and rapid rehousing.1 

 $95 million (10 percent) for housing affordable to very low-income families (between 30 

percent to 50 percent area median income). 

Recommendation: Support 
 

Discussion  

 

The idea for the housing bond emerged from the County Board of Supervisor’s Housing Task 

Force, which recommended finding a new source of revenue to provide shelter for the homeless. 

Polling conducted in April 2016 found that housing is a top concern among Santa Clara County 

voters, outranking other concerns — including traffic/transportation — by a 2:1 margin or more. 

In fact, the poll found voters rank building affordable housing equal to education and crime as a 

priority. Of particular concern among voters is the need for additional funding to build housing 

for the county’s most disadvantaged residents, including the homeless, seniors, and veterans.  
 

Santa Clara has a large number of homeless individuals — more than 6,500 according to a 2015 

census — due largely to its extremely high (and rapidly growing) home purchase prices and rents 

according to the Santa Clara Board of Supervisors staff report on the measure. To address this 

major concern, the bond proposal would invest the vast majority of funds towards housing for 

homeless individuals and families or others with an income at or below 30 percent of the median 

area income.  

  

                                                 
1 “Permanent Supportive Housing” targets chronically homeless, or those who have been homeless for more than a 

year and need such services as mental health, substance abuse or medical care. “Rapid Rehousing” is generally for 

those who experience homelessness for brief periods, have an income and need transitional housing for up to 18 

months in order to get stable and move into permanent housing. 




